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9 March 2022 
 
 
The Hon. Shaun Leane MLC 
Minister for Local Government 
Minister for Suburban Development 
Minister for Veterans  
Via email: shaun.leane@parliament.vic.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Minister 
 
Borough of Queenscliffe – Extraordinary Vacancy  
 
I am writing under the provisions of section 258 of the Local Government Act 2020 to notify 
you that Cr Susan Salter wrote to me on 8 March 2022 under the provisions of section 
35(1)(c) resigning from her position as a Councillor. 
 
Cr Salter has been extremely unwell and felt that she was no longer in a position to serve 
her community effectively. Cr Salter was a Borough of Queenscliffe Councillor for nine and 
half years and served as Mayor in 2018. 
 
I have sent a copy of this notice to Mr Gately AM. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Martin Gill 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER  
 
cc. Mr Warwick Gately AM Electoral Commissioner 
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